
Dear Parents of Classes 3 to 10, 
 
I am compelled to address a matter of growing concern that continues 
to disrupt the hygiene and functioning of our school facilities. 

 
Despite repeated announcements and clear instructions to students, 
we are still finding leftover food and snack items being thrown into 
toilet bowls. This is not only highly irresponsible but also causes 
serious plumbing issues and creates an unsanitary environment for 
all. Such behaviour reflects a lack of respect for shared spaces and for 

the efforts of our housekeeping staff, who are struggling to manage the 
consequences of these actions on a daily basis. 
 
Additionally, we have also observed cases where used sanitary 
napkins have been found inside flush tanks. This is deeply unhygienic 
and unacceptable. I urge parents, especially of our girl students, to 

have a direct conversation about the importance of proper menstrual 
hygiene and safe disposal practices. Please ensure that your child 
carries sanitary disposal bags and is aware of how to use them 
appropriately. 

 
As a school, we consistently educate students about hygiene, 

responsibility, and the importance of respecting common spaces. 
However, without reinforcement at home, our efforts cannot be fully 
effective. 
 
I sincerely request your cooperation in addressing these issues firmly 
with your child. These are not minor concerns — they affect the 

health, safety, and dignity of every student and staff member on 
campus. We expect our students to act responsibly and uphold the 

values we work so hard to instil in them. 
 
Let us work together to create a cleaner, more respectful, and 
accountable school environment for everyone. 

 
 
 
Br. Thomas Vaz S.J. 
Principal        Dated: 07-08-2025 


